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Request for review 
 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
Please find below the response to the request for review formulated for the CDM project with the 
registration number 0799. In case you have any further inquiries please let us know as we kindly 
assist you. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Javier Castro 
Carbon Management Service 
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Response to the CDM Executive Board 

 
Issue 1: 
 
1. The calibration of pressure and temperature transmitter, volumetric flow meter, and fixed gas 

analyser are not in accordance with the monitoring plan which requires these instruments to be 
calibrated annually. Further clarification is required on how the DOE verified the calibration of 
all meters in accordance with the monitoring plan. 

 
Response by TÜV SÜD: 
For the calibration of the equipment described above, the Project Participant follows the manufac-
turer’s specification of calibration periodicity of the equipment, following the maintenance proce-
dures of the PDD. This can be considered as technical correct. Additional, in section D.5 of the 
Monitoring Report the project participant discounts the percentage of error of the monitoring 
equipment. This very conservative approach assures the conservativeness of the calculations. In 
each case, the PP will re-calibrate the equipment following the approach of the Monitoring Plan 
and not from the manufacturer specifications. The PP agrees to withdraw the issuance request of 
this Monitoring Period (1 Sept 2007-9 Mar 2008), and submit a deviation of the Monitoring Plan. 
After the approval of the Executive Board, a new issuance request will be uploaded. The withdrawn 
of the above mentioned monitoring period will be submitted during the week of 29 Sept - 3 Oct. 
 
Response by Project Participant: 
When validating the project equipment was not purchased jet, hence an annual calibration was 
foreseen. Once under verification process the Monitoring Plan was adjusted following manufac-
turer recommendations for calibration of all meters. Calibration schedule and manufacturers rec-
ommendations were provided to the verification team during the process. 
 
 
Issue 2: 
 
2. The monitored data of methane fraction in the LFG (WCH4,y) was not provided. Further infor-

mation is required. 
 
Response by TÜV SÜD: 
Methane concentration of the LFG is measured with an installed methane analyser. Methane con-
centration information will be included in the revised Monitoring Report.  
 
Response by Project Participant:  
Methane fraction in the LFG data is available and included in the new version of the Monitoring 
Report. Data will be included in the next monitoring reports as the PP understands that it is a key 
parameter.  


